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MISSION STATEMENT 
Reaching the world for 
Jesus, one life at a time. 

Happy New Year 
Another year is gone: a new year has come.  May 
you find joy, hope, and happiness in 2018 as you 
worship the Lord who brings light to all things. 



 

LIFE AT TRINITY 2 

The Gingerbread Family Event Downtown was a great success! 
Thanks to all who joined in the fun. 



3 JANUARY SERVICE VOLUNTEERS 
Downtown Campus 

1205 Sixth St. • 386-9313 
 

Sunday Worship Coordinator 
Every Sunday  Carol Smith 
 

Assisting Ministers (M. Greunke) 

07  Tom Oscanyan 
14  Steve Bohl 
21  Mitch Greunke 
 28 Brett Easler 
 

Fellowship (Char Skoviera) 

07 
 9:00 am   Liz Grover 
 10:30 am   Carol Smith 

14  
 9:00 am Michele Kranz 
 10:30 am  Kim Gallison 
21 
 9:00 am Pat Larson 
 10:30 am  Char Skoviera 
28 
 9:00 am   Xtreme Kids 
 10:30 am Char Skoviera 
 

Greeters (Sally Gaeu) 

07 
 9:00 am  Dan & Suzy Korum 
 10:30 am  Dan & Suzy Korum 
14 
 9:00 am Paul & Pat Larson 
 10:30 am  Gary & Joyce Reidel 
21 
 9:00 am Sally Gaeu 
 10:30 am Dan & Angie 
Weicherding & Family 
28 
 9:00 am   Xtreme Kids 
 10:30 am Todd & Jo Hinchliffe 
 

Readers (Sharon Ellwein) 

07 
 9:00 am  Fred Yoerg 
 10:30 am  Rick Nelsen 
14 
 9:00 am Carrie Bell 
 10:30 am Kim Gallison 
21 
 9:00 am Nell Black 
 10:30 am  Carol Smith 
28 
 9:00 am   Xtreme Kids 
 10:30 am Rick Nelsen 
 

Ushers (Dan Gaeu) 

07 
 9:00 am Jeff Berkhof, Nate Otte, 
Greg Haugen 
 10:30 am  Dennis Lee, Zachary 
Verdoorn 
14 
 9:00 am  Nicholas Otte, Gary 
Riedel, Braden Meyer 
 10:30 am  Doug & Mary Harmon 
21 
 9:00 am  Fred Yoerg, Henry 
Berger, Will Weiskopf, Wally Spaeth 
 10:30 am  Open 
28 
 9:00 am   Xtreme Kids, Edwin 
Berger, Neil Fredrick 
 

 10:30 am Mike Weyers, Peter 
Verdoorn 
 

Power Point (Mark Gallison) 

07 
 9:00 am Carl Schoenbeck 
 10:30 am Blaine Verdoorn 
14 
 9:00 am Jessi Meyer 
 10:30 am Carol Smith 
21 
 9:00 am Issac/Caleb Hatch 
 10:30 am Blaine Verdoorn 
28 
 9:00 am  Carl Schoenbeck 
 10:30 am Carol Smith 
 

Eucharistic Ministers 
(Shirley Ohrt) 
07 
 9:00 am Paul Larson, Tom 
Malchow 
 10:30 am  Rick Nelsen 
14 
 9:00 am Open 
 10:30 am  Kim Gallison 
21 
 9:00 am Open 
 10:30 am Carol Smith 
28 
 9:00 am  Open 
 10:30 am Rick Nelsen 
 

Communion Set-Up (Mary Golke) 

07 
 9:00 am Nancy Koski 
 10:30 am  Annette Zenz 
14 
 9:00 am Vicki Mares 
 10:30 am  Fran Spainhour 
21 
 9:00 am Suzy Korum 
 10:30 am Cary Johnson 
 28 
 9:00 am  Brenda Foust 
 10:30 am  
 

Van Drivers (George Skoviera) 

1st Sun. Ed Glowe/Greg Haugen 
2nd Sun. Fred Harwell/George 
                 Skoviera 
3rd Sun. Arvid Ledin/Nancy 
                 Koski 
4th Sun. Tom, Chris, Matthew 
                  Oscanyan 
5th Sun. Brett Easler/Substitute 
 

Welcome Desk 
1st Sun. Open 
2nd Sun. Open 
3rd Sun. Open 
4th Sun. Open 
5th Sun. Open 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Family Center Campus 
614 Badlands Road • 381-1414 
 

Ushers  
1st Sunday 
 9:00 am The Bernhards 
 10:30 am  Brent Schultz 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am Woltmans 
 10:30 am Chris Emerson 
3rd Sunday- 
 9:00 am Duane and Julie Kuesel
 10:30 am Brent Schultz 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Open 
 10:30 am  Cal Hoople 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Open 
 10:30 am  Luke Mahedy 
 

Fellowship 

1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  Ryan & Courtney Menter 
 10:30 am  Ramona Larson 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am  Open 
 10:30 am lOpen 
3rd Sunday 
 9:00 am Brad and Deb Davison 
 10:30 am Buddy Hamill 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Greg/Teri Larsen 
 10:30 am  Open 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am Mona Diebold; Barb Hess 
 10:30 am  Tim and Jenni Mahedy 
 

Soundboard (Mike Dougherty) 

1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  Chas Garber 
 10:30 am  Chas Garber 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am Steve Kelly 
 10:30 am  Steve Kelly 
3rd Sunday 
 9:00 am Mike Dougherty 
 10:30 am Mike Dougherty 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Dan Milbrath 
 10:30 am  Dan Milbrath 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Open 
 10:30 am Open 
 

Greeter 
1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  Bev Larsen 
 10:30 am  Shimon Family 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am  Andrea Felberg 
 10:30 am St. Ore’s 
3rd Sunday 
 9:00 am Dirk & Tedra Larson 
 10:30 am Ryan/Courtney Menter 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Meaghan White 
 10:30 am  Dan & Heather Milbrath 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am Chad and Alicia Boreen 
 10:30 am  John/Tanya Slavsky 
 
 
 

Communion Assistant 
1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  David Holm; Cheryl 
Warnken, Patti Kelly; Josh 
Bernhard: Scott Miller 
 10:30 am  Prudy Anderson, Patti 
Kelly; 3 Open 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am Kim Gallison; Greg 
Brown; Ken & Doris Krautbauer; 1 
Open 
 10:30 am   Dave Miller, Liz 
Whitchurch; 3 Open 
3rd Sunday  
 9:00 am  Amy Swanson; Michelle 
& Jason Koerth; 2 Open 
 10:30 am ; Shelia Kanniainen; Leo 
Draveling, Monica Draveling,2 
Open 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Greg Brown; Becky 
Glade; 3 Open. 
 10:30 am  Debbie Hoople; Brent 
Schultz; Becky Glade; Eileen 
Demulling:1 Open. 
5th Sunday  
 9:00 am  ; 5 Open 
 10:30 am Brent Schultz; 4 Open  
 

Media Shout (Layne Pitzer) 

1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  Dave Meyer 
 10:30 am  Stella Scharber 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am  1 Open 
 10:30 am  1 Open 
3rd Sunday  
 9:00 am 1 Open 
 10:30 am August Draveling 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Mark Kretschmer 
 10:30 am Braeden Miller 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am  1 Open 
 10:30 am 1 Open 
 

Sunday Worship Coordinator 
1st Sun. Patti Kelly 
2nd Sun. Open 
3rd Sun. Denise Buelow 
4th Sun. Becky Glade 
5th Sun. Open 
 

Welcome Desk 
1st Sun. 9:00 am Emily Huber 
  10:30 am Open 
2nd Sun. 9:00am Carla Hamill 
  10:30am Carla Hamill 
3rd Sun.  9:00am Open 
  10:30am Jill Dougherty 
4th Sun.  9:00am Becky Glade 
  10:30am Open 
5th Sun. 9:00am Open 
  10:30am Open 
 

Nursery 

1st Sunday 
 9:00 am  Olivia Kretschmer; 
Hannah Ousdigian 
 10:30 am   Open 
2nd Sunday 
 9:00 am Barb Garbe, Bridgit 
Gerhardt 
 10:30 am  Paula & Lindsey Myhre 

3rd Sunday 
 9:00 am Open 
 10:30 am  Elizabeth Bond 
4th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Aubrey Loe, Madi Gillen 
 10:30 am Open 
5th Sunday 
 9:00 am  Caitlin Koerth 
 14:30 am  Open 
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PERSONAL TRANSFORMATION 5 

Be Transformed 
Tobin Crenshaw writes: "Monarch butterflies follow a very specific generational migration.  Starting in Mexico, the first 

generation will fly to the southern United States where they will remain for life.  Their offspring will fly to the central 
states, stopping somewhere around the Ohio River, where they will 

reproduce.  At this point the third generation will migrate to Canada to lay 

eggs.  The fourth generation that is born in Canada will then take a 
miraculous flight all the way back to the same mountains in Mexico where 

their great grandparents originated from. 
 

For countless years this incredible butterfly has been following this same 
four generation cycle, one of the most incredible yet mysterious journeys 

in the natural world.  In short, they do it because it is in their nature. 

 
Paul said in Romans 12:2: 'Be transformed by the renewing of your mind.'  The word Paul uses here is the word we 

use for the metamorphosis of a butterfly.  The change in the end is something completely different than what was 
there before.  This is how total the transformation should be when it comes to our thinking.  And remember, our 

thoughts determine our actions." 
 

Ultimately God does the transforming as we trust in him, walk with him, and worship him for saving us through Jesus, 
our Savior. 

Advent By Candlelight 
Our annual Advent by Candlelight women's event was held on Sunday, December 3rd in the Trinity gym with over 130 

women in attendance.  Seventeen tables were beautifully decorated by our hostesses, and the food was brought by many 
of the women in attendance.  This special evening was blessed with wonderful Christmas music, meaningful readings, and 

delicious food.  A huge thank you to all of our musicians, readers, hostesses, and volunteers, especially the husbands, 

who helped us bring in the Advent season with peace and reflection.  A very special thank you to the Hudson High School 
Orchestra students who played for us these past five years, and are now graduating from high school.  We hope you all 

had a blessed Christmas, and prayers for a very happy 2018!  
Please watch for more pictures in the February newsletter.  

With His Love and ours, Roxanne Johnson and Anne Ross. 



INSPIRATIONAL WORSHIP 6 

He’s Different 
During Jesus' earthly ministry, it was obvious that there was 

something different about him.  The way he spoke, the miracles 
he did, and the glory he was given, all showed that he came to 

fulfill the prophesies of being our Savior.  This 3 week series 

renews our commitment to follow Jesus as Lord. 
 

January 7 - Baptized 
January 14 - Seeing Things 

January 21 - Following Good News 

The Me I Want To Be 
Trinity’s Church-Wide Campaign 
There is a "me" each one of us wants to be...someone who's more kind and generous, patient, and loving.  But there is a 

gap between the "me" I am and the "me" I want to be.  Oftentimes we find it easy to trust God to bridge the gap 
between us and him.  But we struggle to really live by grace, and trust God to close the gap between the me I am and 

the me I want to be.  Becoming God's best version of you is both God's desire and the greatest task of your life.  And 
here's the good news...he's already working on it. 

 

Beginning January 28, 2018, you are invited to join us in 
this five-week journey toward “The Me I Want to Be”.  In 

Worship, and in small groups meeting in homes, we will 
explore how you can become the unique, fully alive person 

God intended you to be.  Spiritual growth can seem difficult 
or intimidating, but our Church-Wide Campaign will leave 

you challenged, inspired, and hopeful about true spiritual 

growth happening in you, your small group, and our church. 

 
If any of this sounds intriguing to you, the single biggest way this series can make an impact on your life is by joining a 

small group for these five weeks.  We would like to encourage you to consider hosting or joining a group during this 
series as a way to grow spiritually and connect relationally.  We will have opportunities throughout January to host or 

join a group for this great series.  We hope you’ll join us. 

Mrs. Arnold’s 3rd grade from Trinity Academy performed a skit on November 15th for the Trinity Early 
Childhood Academy’s Chapel.  The skit was called, “How to get to Heaven.”  It is a Dr. Seuss skit about 

faithfulness.  The children at the Trinity Early Childhood Academy loved watching the third grade students. 



7 FOUNDATIONAL FAITH 
If You Only Knew 
Have you ever felt a little crazy?  Maybe you cheer for a sports team that 

no one else likes.  Maybe you’re the only person who doesn’t love the new 
band everyone else is talking about.  Maybe it seems like everyone 

understands what’s going on in Spanish class except you.  When you’re in 

a situation where it seems everyone agrees or understands—and you 
don’t—it can feel like you’re losing your mind.  You wonder, “Am I missing 

something?”  Honestly, a lot of us have felt that way at church.  We hear 
people talk about praying or reading the Bible in a way that sounds like it’s 

the most exciting thing in the world, except...for us, it isn’t.  In fact, when 

it comes to the habits that are supposed to grow our faith the most, 
they’re actually the ones we want to do the least.  And maybe that’s just 

how it is.  Since prayer and Bible reading and church are good for you, 
maybe you’re just supposed to suffer through them.  But what if you’re 

missing something?  What if the people who do these things just see 

something you don’t see?  And what if a single piece of missing 
information could completely change the way you interact with God, His 

Word, and His people?  Maybe you’d go from have to, to 
want to, if you only knew. 

January 3 – no session, Christmas Break 
January 10 – If You Only Knew: Greeting Card Prayers 

January 17 – If You Only Knew: Better Than Food 

January 24 – If You Only Knew: Beyond These Walls 
January 31 – Celebration Night! – Human Foosball 

Academy Update 
Academy Grades K-8: As you begin to think about your little one heading off to kindergarten next year, or entertaining 

the idea of a private Christian School for any grade, we hope that you consider us as an option for kindergarten and/or 
the subsequent years of schooling.  Our Academy is accredited through the Wisconsin Religious and Independent Schools 

Accreditation.  We are an educational institution with a mission that offers high quality teaching and curriculum, 

individual attention, and opportunities for service to others in an affordable and nurturing environment.  We also offer 
financial assistance for families who apply through Confidential Financial in the hopes that all families who want to attend 

our school are able to.  We would love our church families to consider attending Trinity Academy. 
 

Please join us on January 23 at 6:30 pm for New Student Information Night.  You will hear testimonies from students and 
parents, meet teachers, and have a breakout session for those considering Middle School.  We hope to see you there! 
 

Preschool and Hudson 4K Registration Information: 

Join us on February 10 for Preschool Registration and Open House 9:00 am -11:30 am. 
Both campuses will be taking registrations for the Hudson 4K programs: Orange Class Downtown and Owls Class at the 

Family Center. 
 

Academy Preschool/Wrap Care offers traditional preschool classes with wrap around care that equals a full day of care for 
families that need that help. 
 

Trinity Early Childhood Academy offers preschool programs which are embedded in their full day experience. 
 

Currently Enrolled students and Trinity members have first opportunity to sign up for classes, followed by the community.  
Doors will open promptly at 9:00 am on Saturday, February 10. 

Stella Scharber stands with North 

Hudson Village President, Stan Wekkin 
during See You at the Pole.  Stella is 

the Student Body President and prayed 
for Stan and his leadership. 



RELATIONAL CONNECTION 8 

Volunteer Highlight Of The Month 
Each month in the Trinity newsletter we highlight a staff member or volunteer that 

works at either site for Trinity.  This is a great way for the congregation to get to know 
us a little better.  This month we are highlighting volunteers Dan & Sarah Hubbard. 

1)  What is the ministry area in which you serve? 

We serve as directors of the Steeple People Children’s Choir, and on the Family Center 
Worship Team. 

2  What are the joys of your role as a volunteer? 
Watching the kids having fun singing about Jesus and seeing their hard work pay off 

when they perform. 

3)  How long have you been attending or been a member of Trinity? 
We have been attending Trinity for five years. 

4)  What positives do you see about the total Trinity Ministry? 
Whether it’s youth ministry, communion ministry, Xtreme Kids, worship team, or any 

other volunteer ministry, there always seems to be a willingness to serve from the Trinity family. 

5)  How do you see God working here at Trinity? 

We are watching the church go through some changes this year.  Some have stirred up emotions, and have created 

disruption within the family.  Like all families though, God is working in and around the family members to heal hurts.  We 

have been glad to see all of the reconciliation that has taken place. 

New Member Class 
If you are interested in joining Trinity, our next new member Connect classes begin in January.  We will meet 

two consecutive Tuesdays - the 16th at the Family Center, and the 23rd at the Downtown site, from 6:30 pm - 
8:00 pm.  Childcare is provided.  Sunday, January 28th is New 

Member Sunday.  This is a great way to meet others who have 

been coming to Trinity.  We'll share a lot of information about our 
mission, vision, staff, programs, and beliefs, but we also like to get 

to know you better and answer any questions you may have.  For 
further information about attending the Connect Class, contact 

Todd Stocker at tstocker@trinityhudson.org. 

2018 Trinity Academy Gala 
Mad Hatter's Ball ~ A Night in Wonderland 
As we approach the 2018 Trinity Academy Gala, we ask that you prayerfully 
consider ways to give.  There are so many ways to help, whether it’s buying 

a ticket to attend, donating an item to our silent/live auction, or contributing 

your time in volunteering.  We appreciate you and all you do to help make 
this event a success for our school. 
 

For those of you that have never attended The Trinity Gala, the Gala is a 

wonderful way to contribute not only to the financial needs of the school, 
but also to the social needs.  God has put it on our hearts that the Gala is 

an event for fellowship.  It is an event to bring families from church and 
school together, to strengthen and build relationships, and most 

importantly, to bring the focus of all we do here at Trinity back to Jesus. 
 

Please join us for a night of great fun, yummy food, inspirational stories, 
and hopefully many wonderful memories of an evening spent with your 

Trinity family. 
 

The Gala will be Saturday, April 14 at 6:00 pm at Troy Burne Golf Club in Hudson.  Tickets will be going on sale in 
February.  Cost per ticket is $55.  Watch for a special Valentine’s promo. 



MISSIONAL MOMENTUM 9 

From The Board 
For the first four months of this fiscal year (July 1 through Oct 31), Trinity’s financial results have been running slightly 

better than the budget passed at our Voters’ Meeting in June.  Details are as follows: 
 

 Church Weekly Offerings of $269,000 were equal to budget. 

 Academy Tuition and Fees of $701,000 were 4% higher than budget due to strong enrollment in our Trailblazers 

program this last summer. 

 Total Revenue of $970,000 was 3% better than budget. 

 Total Expenses of $957,000 were 5% below budget due to lower than expected salaries and benefits for our Church 

staff due to the vacant Associate Pastor and Communications Director positions. 

 The bottom-line netted to a very slight surplus of $13,000 versus the expected loss for these four months. 
 

As indicated at our June Voters’ Meeting, the Board is looking at every opportunity to improve the compensation of our 
employees who work so hard to provide support, or direct the many ministries of Trinity.  Our first step was to address 

the rising cost of healthcare insurance for our employees.  Starting this month, the Church will increase its contribution to 
insurance premiums by roughly $50/month/employee.  Thus, the church will not only absorb the increase for 2018 but 

will actually reduce employees’ monthly premiums versus 2017, thereby increasing their take-home pay. 
 

At our December Board meeting, we will consider other possible actions to raise compensation across Trinity.  It would 
help if our revenue (Offerings and Tuition) were running significantly above budget.  However, as previously mentioned, 

we are only slightly ahead of budget through October, which limits our options.  We love and value our Trinity 

employees; and we know that in this healthy job market they may be lured by other, more lucrative choices.  As 2017 
comes to a close, we hope that you will join us in supporting our Christmas Caring program so that these ministries can 

remain well funded in 2018. 

Stewardship 
So many of you at Trinity opened up your 

hearts, sharing your 2018 pledges and 
your Christmas Caring gifts over the past 

couple of months.  Thank You so much!!  

I hope you experience the JOY of giving 
in this season and in the year to come.  

We recognize that your charitable dollars 
have many potential places to go.  Be 

assured that your financial gifts are wisely 

and prayerfully used to support Trinity’s 
mission and ministries, spreading the 

Gospel of Jesus and making disciples. 
 

The stewardship committee continues to 
meet regularly, and focuses on how we 

can encourage faithful stewardship of our 
time, talents and treasures at Trinity.  We 

help to implement and coordinate some 
of the church leadership initiatives that 

relate to giving and tithing.  If any of you 

feel led to be a part of the group, do not 
hesitate to contact us or your church 

leaders and let us know.  The committee 
currently includes John Schwalbach, Tom 

Oscanyan, Maf Berg and Denny Hartung.  

Love never fails. 
For the group, Denny Hartung 

2018 Youth Mission Trip  
Houston Texas - June 8-17 
I love mission trips!  It is so cool to see how God works through 

these trips.  Mission trips open our minds and hearts to the needs 
of others.  Our mission at The Cross is to be 3rd.  We place God first 

in all things, others second, and 
ourselves third.  Serving on a trip 

pushes us out of our comfort zone, 

and strengthens our relationship 
with our Creator, all while serving 

others.  God is calling us to serve 
those effected by Hurricane Harvey 

in Houston, Texas.  We would love 
to have you join our mission team 

and be the hands and feet of Jesus to our fellow brothers and 

sisters in Texas.  This trip is open to any youth entering 8 grade in 
the fall of 2018, or older.  I am also in need of four adults who love 

working with young people, and are willing to assist with the 
driving.  We will be working with Next Step Ministries.  I encourage 

you to check out their web site, nextstepministries.com.  The cost 

of the trip is $600 which covers lodging, food, fuel, and building 
materials.  Spots are limited to the first 20 participants.  A $50 

deposit holds your spot.  If you would like more information, please 
contact Kim Gallison at 651-249-8829 or kim@sbwireless.net.  

Looking forward to hearing from you.  Blessings & Peace - Kim 
Gallison 

mailto:kim@sbwireless.net
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Operation Christmas Child Update 
Thanks for your generosity! 
Tens of thousands of U.S. families were on a mission to make an impact in the lives of children in need.  They donated 

colorfully wrapped shoebox gifts that were sent to children around the world—many of whom have never received a gift 
before, and have very little to call their own. 
 

November 13–20 was Operation Christmas Child’s National Collection Week.  Caring people around the country collected 

shoebox gifts filled with fun toys, school supplies, and hygiene items.  The Samaritan’s Purse project will deliver these 
gifts to children affected by war, disease, disaster, poverty and famine.  A global movement began across the United 

States and seven other sending countries, millions focused on making a 
difference in the lives of children facing difficult circumstances. 
 

“What a joy to be a part of something bigger than ourselves like Operation 

Christmas Child.  Giving such simple gifts like those found in shoeboxes mean 
the world to children with great need, and it’s something we can all do,"  said 

Operation Christmas Child Senior Domestic Director, Randy Riddle. 
 

More than 100,000 volunteers that included families, churches, and other 
groups, joined forces this year to contribute to the largest Christmas project 

of its kind.  Operation Christmas Child hopes to collect enough shoebox gifts 
from the 2017 campaign, to reach 12 million children, with 9.6 million coming 

from the United States.  Thank you to all who have donated this year! 
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